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Air Pollution Control Division 
Notice of a Proposed Project or Activity Warranting Public 
Comment 

 
Website Title:  Kiewit Infrastructure – Aurora Yard – Adams County 
 
Notice Period Begins:  June 28, 2022 
 
Notice is hereby given that an application for a proposed project or activity has been submitted to the 
Colorado Air Pollution Control Division for the following source of air pollution: 
 
Applicant: Kiewit Infrastructure 

Facility: Aurora Yard 
Asphalt paving materials plant 
2401 Picadilly Road, Aurora 
Adams County 

 
The proposed project or activity is as follows:  The applicant proposes to change the status of their permit 
from portable to stationary. 
 
The Division has determined that this permitting action is subject to public comment per Colorado 
Regulation No. 3, Part B, Section III.C due to the following reason(s): 
 

• permitted emissions exceed public notice threshold values in Regulation No. 3, Part B, Section 
III.C.1.a (25 tpy in a non-attainment area and/or 50 tpy in an attainment area) 

• the source is requesting a federally enforceable limit on the potential to emit in order to avoid other 
requirements 

 
The Division has made a preliminary determination of approval of the application. 
 
A copy of the application, the Division’s analysis, and a draft of Construction Permit 21AD0887 are available 
on the Division’s website at https://www.colorado.gov/cdphe/air-permit-public-notices 
 
The Division hereby solicits submission of public comment from any interested person concerning the ability 
of the proposed project or activity to comply with the applicable standards and regulations of the 
Commission.  The Division will receive and consider written public comments for thirty calendar days after 
the date of this Notice.   Comments may be submitted using the following options: 
 

• Use the web form at https://www.colorado.gov/cdphe/air-permit-public-notices. This page also 
includes guidance for public participation 

• Send an email to cdphe_apcd_airpermitcomments@state.co.us 
• Send comments to our mailing address: 

 
 Greg Marcinkowski 
 Colorado Department of Public Health and Environment 

4300 Cherry Creek Drive South, APCD-SS-B1 
Denver, Colorado 80246-1530 
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